
U.S. Department of Energy

Public Notice
2023 CERCLA Five-Year Review for Selected Cleanup Actions

at the Paducah Gaseous Diffusion Plant

The U. S. Department of Energy (DOE) is initiating the process to conduct a 

Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act (CERCLA) 

Five-Year Review for the Paducah Gaseous Diffusion Plant (PGDP) site. Until a 

cleanup action allows for unrestricted use, Section 121(c) of CERCLA and the Federal 

Facility Agreement for the Paducah Gaseous Diffusion Plant require the lead agency 

(DOE) to review the selected cleanup actions every five years to ensure they remain 

protective of human health and the environment. Previous Five-Year Reviews were 

conducted in 2003, 2008, 2013, and 2018. The report for the 2023 CERCLA Five-Year 

Review is scheduled to be issued for review to the U.S. Environmental Protection 

Agency (EPA) and the Kentucky Department for Environmental Protection in July 

2023.

For more information about the CERCLA Five-Year Review, please visit the EPA 

website https://www.epa.gov/superfund/superfund-five-year-reviews.

DOE requests that any suggestions, issues, questions, or concerns regarding this review 

be provided from December 16 through 31, 2022, to robert.smith@pppo.gov or 

contact: 

Robert “Buz” Smith

U.S. Department of Energy

Paducah Site Office

Box 1410, Paducah, KY 42002

(270) 441-6821

The draft and final reports will be accessible at the following site:

DOE Environmental Information Center

Emerging Technology Center—Room 221

5100 Alben Barkley Drive, Paducah, KY 42001

(270) 554-3004

Hours: Monday–Friday, 8 a.m.–12 p.m.

https://eic.pad.pppo.gov/

https://www.epa.gov/superfund/superfund-five-year-reviews
https://eic.pad.pppo.gov/

